TOWN ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT

April 16, 2008
· The Ashby Grange is sponsoring a Candidates Night to be held on Monday, April 21st at 7:30 p.m. at the Grange.  For further information contact Deb Moylan.
· The 2007 Town Report is now available on the Town website at www.ci.ashby.ma.us.  A sample ballot for the April 28th Annual Town Election is also available at this website.

· The Public Safety Facilities Advisory Committee is holding a second public forum on Wednesday, April 23rd at 7:00 p.m. in the 2nd Floor Selectmen’s Meeting Room (see attached).

· The Selectmen received copies of a letter of support for Ashby’s Assistance to Firefighters Grant Program application from Congressman John Olver.

· The Board of Selectmen received a letter and press release regarding Conservation Commission Member, Roberta Flashman’s completion of the MACC’s Advanced Certificate training program and receipt of a Certificate of Achievement. 
· The Ashby Recycling Center Transfer Station will be open from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. on Saturday, April 26th.  The RCTS has a Book Donation Drop-off container located at the facility.  For more information contact Got Books at 978-664-6555 or donate@gotbooks.com.

· 5’x8’ Funeral American Flag donations for the cemeteries in Town would be appreciated.  Anyone interested in making a donation please contact Bill Seymour, Sr. at 386-5532.
· The Selectmen have received the following mail, email, memos and faxes:

· Copies of a Memo to Department Heads regarding Remainder of Fiscal Year Spending

· Copies of a letter from Town Counsel regarding Residency Challenge
· Notification Letter from the Historic District Commission regarding the Old Engine House
· Conservation Commission Minutes from April 2, 2008

· Copies of Resident’s Letter to MassHighway Director Waruzila regarding Water Run-off onto Route 31
· Letter of Introduction from Assistant Attorney General Britte McBride as the new Policy Advisor and Municipal Liaison

· FY2009 DCS Annual Grant Round Announcement
· Invitation to Organizing for Community Development Workshop
· Invitation to the 2nd Annual Healthy Communities Conference
· MMA’s The Beacon and Municipal Advocate
· Letter of Introduction from Verizon’s New Regional Director
· Order of Notice from Department of Telecommunication and Cable 
· Public Service Announcements:

+
All eligible individuals (seniors and ADA qualified) wishing to participate in the Meals on Wheels Program should contact Angie Godin at 386-6800.  Meals are only $1.00 and are now delivered Monday through Friday around noon.

+
MART Shuttle Service is available to all eligible (60 years or older, ADA qualified) individuals.  Ashby residents may use the van on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays for medical appointments and shopping.  Interested residents should call Jennifer Collins Monday through Thursday at 386-2501, ext. 11 to apply and schedule use.
+
Current Board, Committee, and Department Vacancies:  Historical Commission and ZBA

